
Resolution #TC-2022-07-03 
Wadsworth/C-470 Maintenance Site Grant of Storm Drainage Easement to Douglas County  

Approved by the Transportation Commission on July 21, 2022 

WHEREAS, CDOT is replacing the existing outdated, undersized vehicle storage facility 
with a new 7-bay facility at its maintenance site located in the southeast quadrant of the 
Wadsworth and C-470 interchange ; and 

WHEREAS, As a part of the project,  CDOT is required to address storm water on the site as 
a result of the site being located in an MS4 area; and  

WEREAS, Douglas County requires an easement for the storm drainage facilities because 
the lines feed into its storm water system; and 

WEREAS, the easement will allow Douglas County to access the area for any future 
maintenance or repairs the storm drainage lines may require; and 

WHEREAS, C.R.S. 24-82-202 requires approval of the Transportation Commission before 
CDOT can grant an easement for construction and maintenance of public utilities, or of 
public streets and highways, or of public services, including but not limited to sanitary 
sewer lines, water lines, gas lines, telephone lines, electric power lines, or other services 
owned and controlled by a political subdivision or public corporation of the state of 
Colorado or of the United States; and 

WHEREAS, the Department of Transportation would like to grant the required storm 
drainage easement to Douglas County. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, pursuant to the provisions of the C.R.S 24-82-202 
the Department of Transportation be given authority to grant an easement to Douglas 
County for the purposes of storm drainage improvements, and any future maintenance 
activities associated with the improvements.  
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